
                     
 

               CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MEMO 
 

MEETING DATE: December 20, 2021 

AGENDA ITEM: Conceptual Review with Planning Commission - 
505 Oak Street Planned Development and Major Subdivision 

FROM: Kristi Jefferson, Planner  
                     

 
Kent Townsend and John Diesslin submitted conceptual site plans for a Planned Development 
Overlay and Major Subdivision on 2.11 acres located at 505 Oak Street.  The initial proposal is 
for 5 duplex lots with a total of 10 individual units and 1 larger lot to accommodate 8 apartment 
buildings with a total of 32 units.  There will be 16 four bedroom apartment units and 16 one 
bedroom apartment units. 
 
Two site plans were submitted for the conceptual review, one that shows all utilities located 
within the property and the second site plan shows a similar configuration of the units but the 
utilities are shown in a shared 25’ utility easement with the adjoining property owner to the 
south (the City is under contract to purchase the adjoining parcel).   
 
The parcel is zoned Commercial (C-1) and is within the Hwy 291 Established Commercial 
overlay.  
Currently, there is 
a single-family 
residence (to be 
removed) and the 
remaining parcel 
is undeveloped. 
 
With this 
proposal, the 
applicants will be 
requesting the 
following 
deviations to the 
standards of the 
Commercial (C-1) 
zone district:  
 
 
Maximum density - The maximum density allowed in the C-1 zone district for this 2.11 acre 
parcel is 32 units and the applicant is requesting for up to 42 units of density.  The density 
allowance is increased to 37 units if the Inclusionary Housing is provided within the 
development - making the request approximately a 14% increase in density.  The applicant has 
stated that they intend on deed restricting 4 of the apartment units to meet the inclusionary 
housing requirement of 12.5%.  The inclusionary housing requirement is 5+ deed restricted 
units for the requested 42 units.  
 

505 Oak Street 

Parcel 
 



 
 
 
Minimum lot frontage – The proposed lots include frontage on a private road and not on a 
public street as required.  The site plans show the alignment of Chilcott Street which will not be 
an extension of the public street but a private road within the development.   
 
In the Hwy 291 Established Commercial Overlay multi-family dwelling units (four (4) units or 
greater) require conditional use approval.  The applicants are requesting the apartments be 
allowed as a use by right. 
 
It appears that all other dimensional and parking requirements can be met by the development. 
The Planned Development is required due to the proposal to front all lots off of the private 
road and the request to increase density by 14%. 
 
Once a complete application is submitted staff will send it out for review by all departments and 
review agencies.  The applicants intend to provide a brief presentation during the work session.  
Staff would appreciate the input of Council and the Commission. 
 
 
Attachments: 
Kent Townsend email 
Site Plans  
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